CMT/ABATE, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

September 10, 2006
The meeting was opened upon the completion of the “suspended special meeting” in July for the By-laws. As the pledge and blessing had been done at the beginning of that meeting they were not repeated.
Motion: John Pierce, second by Dean to accept the minutes of the June Meeting as published- motion passed
In his Directors Statement, Brooklyn Tom spoke of a “house divided, not united”, and how no one likes everyone but we should all respect the position. He will continue to do what he believes the majority of the members want as he understands it and for all to remember that one of the great things about America is we have elections. That is the time to air differences and to state positions, and to remember anything can be voted out. 
PR Position: There have been no resumes submitted for the PR position.

Legislative Position: John Pierce was recognized to speak, and stated this was the worst disrespect of the by-laws he had seen. He stated we could argue all day long on the by-laws but rather than drag the issue out he was submitting his “formal resignation” which was effective immediately.

Linda from Volunteer was recognized and recognized the excellent job done by John Pierce and asked that he reconsider his resignation and remain. John thanked Linda for her statement but respectfully declined to remain as Legislative Representative.
Wendell from Music City Charter nominated Wayne Scwab for the position but this was called as out of order. Shell of Davidson County stated that when “Twanger” (Mike Hays) submitted his resume for the position he was not a member as his membership had lapsed. Twanger stated he had not been made aware his membership had expired but he corrected it upon being told and had since renewed his membership. John Pierce reiterated that he will be happy to work with anyone that is elected to the position.
Motion: Harley from Sumner County made a motion not to hold the election for Legislative   Chairperson until the December BOD, motion was seconded by Tom K. and passed.

Brooklyn Tom announced we are now once again certified for the AMA Insurance.

Discussion was held as to the continuation of participation of Wakin The Dragon. John Carter gave a brief update of continuing talks with Jody. We have no written contract in hand yet but Jody’s attorney would be reviewing as would Tom (our attorney). We would be responsible for 40% of all required deposits this year. Brooklyn Tom stated this was a semi-
final vote. The State Board members, at the December BOD meeting, would cast the final vote to either accept or reject the contract.
Motion: By Harley seconded by Shell to continue the participation with Wakin The Dragon- motion passed.
Discussion was held regarding the Center Hill and Battleground Charters standings. 

Contact had been attempted by Brooklyn Tom to no avail. 

Motion: Rhonda, second byDean to disband Center Hill and Battleground Charters. Motion Passed.

Discussion was held regarding the Office Manager Position as to it being a “voting position”.

Motion: by Dean, to amend the by-laws to give the position of Office Manger a vote on the Board of Directors, seconded by Wendell – motion failed

Discussion as to the Newspaper Editor being a voting position was held. Jeanna was recognized to speak and stated she herself did not believe this position should have a vote. 

Motion: By Dean seconded by Wendall to amend by-laws to make Newspaper Editor a voting position – motion failed.

Discussion was held regarding the minutes of all charter meetings. Jeanna not receiving them for newspaper all the time. Ways to correct this were discussed. 
Motion: made by Rhonda, seconded by Harley that the Charter Secretary send minutes to Director for review/approval, Director to then send to the Newspaper and secretary- motion failed

Discussion on Office Manager salary was held. Current office manager would like to change her salary to be paid monthly 

Motion: Shell made a motion to change the office manager salary to monthly per her request, seconded by Kim – motion passed

Marlin was recognized and requested that the “Tri Counties” be allowed to continue the use of the “STR” name.

Motion: Harley seconded by Linda to allow the Tri Counties continued use of the STR name for another year- motion passed

Treasurer Report- Malisa was out due to illness, John Pierce read her report.

A discussion was held to join the SCC

Motion: was made by John Pierce, seconded by Rhonda to support the SCC – motion passed

Assistant Director Report – Dean stated he was good at this point

Legislative Report- meeting with Sen. Henry- Senator Henry works with someone within the department of revenue and it would become a “truth contest”
Safety & Education – Cindy announced that we had received two grants ($75,000.00 and $40,000.00) from the Department of Safety. She showed everyone several “sample banners” which had been approved. She will be letting everyone know when we will be ready to begin making a video, she is looking for riders, ideas and input. 

Activities Report- John Carter spoke on several ideas and suggestions he had as well as others had offered. Poker Run books were being looked into again, was looking for input as to a Statewide “Fun Run” a well. Now is the time to begin working on Wakin The Dragon. Start looking towards securing sponsors.

NCOM- Steve told everyone he would be attending the fall board meeting

MRF – John Pierce reminded everyone that Meeting of The Minds was weekend after next. Almost all who attended last year would be going again. Great event, great learning experience. Encourages all who can attend to do so.

MICE- Carol encourages everyone to get involved in the races in their area, there are 51 races. Volunteer to help do whatever you can for those we support. Stuff envelopes, “put labels on water bottles”, whatever it takes. 

Steve Lundwall spoke as to the tremendous job John Pierce had done as our Legislative Representative and would like on behalf of the organization to express our sincere appreciation

“whether we agree or not John – THANK YOU”

Motion: Steve, second by Harley to adjourn the meeting – motion passed
